New Lawns for Fylde Croquet Club

After fifteen years FCC is leaving their lawns at Hope Street. 

For most of this time the club has enjoyed the simple facilities provided at a council recreation park. The lawns were maintained by the council and club members paid a modest green fee to use them. These lawns were located in an enclosed and locked area together with three tennis courts. Access to this area was by ticket only and the park ranger maintained order. The club shared a pavilion with the bowing club.

Two years ago, due to cost cutting, the council removed the ranger. Their idea was to leave the tennis and croquet area unlocked. The result was immediate vandalism to the tennis nets, invasion of the croquet lawns and the spread of litter and broken glass in the area. The Council then decided to lock the area and allowed the croquet membership to have keys and this provided us with some improvement although the local youth, having once had free access, obviously thought it was now within their rights to climb the fences and abuse the facilities as before.

The problems at the park continued to get worse as word got around there were no rangers there. The worst day for the club was when we had advertised a ‘come and try it day’. The response was exceptionally good and there were many promising players trying the game for the first time. A group of about 12 youths on foot and bike arrived and occupied the lawn.  They taunted, men and women alike. We failed to get many new members that year and started to lock the gates when using the lawns.

Gradually the membership realised that it was no longer a pleasure to be there.  There was a serious incident of assault on a Bowler and other attacks were witnessed by the membership. The facilities were not comfortable for visiting teams.  The club would simply have to move or fold. 

We have been extremely fortunate to find South Shore Tennis Club within 10 minutes drive of the old lawns and in fact much more accessible to visitors, being just 2 minutes drive from the end of the M55.   They have a disused area, once three grass courts, which is big enough for two full lawns. This area needs much work to bring the surface back but a start has been made. The CA provided us with £1000 for the lawn improvement and other grants are being considered. The NW Federation development officer has also provided invaluable assistance.

In order to maintain the lawns after improvement we will have to pay the Tennis club ground staff. Our membership fee will have to rise considerably in order to meet this cost. But in return the croquet club has raised its profile and hopefully been strengthened by the move. The Tennis club benefits from our social membership, bar patronage and the maintenance of the otherwise unused lawns at the croquet club’s expense.

The tennis club has an active social life and also hosts Snooker and Pool competitions and many members have already expressed an interest in learning the game.  We face a difficult year but there is a determination to succeed.

Peter Wilson (FCC Treasurer) 
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